



## **Mesa Pathways Committee**

**March 11, 2020**

**12:45 – 2:15 pm, LRC-435**

### **AGENDA**

- I. Approval of Agenda (5 minutes)
- II. Approval of Minutes from February 26, 2020 (5 minutes)
- III. GM and Mapping work group charge (20 minutes)
  - a. Timelines and outcomes
  - b. Guidelines
- IV. Reports
  - a. Brave Communication (10 minutes)
  - b. Guided Majors and Mapping (10 minutes)
- V. Mesa Pathways 20/21 planning (20 minutes)
  - a. Projects
  - b. Outcomes
  - c. Work group structure
  - d. Timelines
- VI. Upcoming Events (5 minutes)
  - a. Mesa Mixers -3/16 in I4-213 from 12 – 2pm
  - b. Career Development Classroom Integration – 5/1 from 11 – 2pm
  - c. Redesigning with Transitions in Mind – 4/3 in Irvine
  - d. The Language we Use – 4/24 from 10 – 12pm
- VII. Announcements (5 minutes)
  - a. SOAA signed and submitted
  - b. Pathways coordinator position
  - c. NANCE update
- VIII. Roundtable

Next Meeting Date: March 25, 2020; 12:45 pm, LRC 435

# SAN DIEGO MESA COLLEGE

## Mesa Pathways Committee Minutes March 11, 2020

**Attendees:** Claudia Estrada-Howell, Larry Maxey, Andy MacNeill, Mark Manasse, Jennifer Kearns, Leslie Shimazaki (Sub for Isabel), Cynthia Rico, Shawn Fawcett, Howard Eskew, Toni Parsons, Ian Duckles

**Guests:** Bridget Herrin

**I. Approval of Agenda:** Postponed until next meeting.

**II. Minutes:** Postponed until next meeting

- Jennifer asked that the two NANCE positions referenced in the minutes be differentiated as to avoid confusion.

**Brief meeting, no decisions or recommendations will be made due to low attendance.**

**III. GM and Mapping work group charge:**

- Finishing next meeting when there will be more committee members present
- Work group really wanted to keep the “Do no harm” language in #4 of their charge. Perhaps language needs more clarification on where the phrase comes from and what is intended. This idea will be revisited in the next workgroup meeting
- Completed maps will stay as they are
- Work group presented mapping guidelines form for a first read.
  - Feedback was given and leads will take the feedback back to the group
  - Feedback included lessening requirements for part-time map, adding examples of completed maps for faculty to see, and possibly an overarching statement on the need for this form
- Discussion about next steps, including technology, followed. However, work group needs approval from MPC before moving forward at this time

**IV. Reports**

**a. Brave Communication**

- Amy was introduced as the new Web development NANCE. She is currently training with Joel and is ready to get started.
- Jennifer is hoping to collect all documents for the website by April
- Workgroup email updates will be the next thing that will roll out on a monthly basis. Workgroup chair or co-chair will provide the monthly updates.
- Need to request email address from IT for communication with the campus
- Reminder that the glossary was sent to everyone in the workgroups. If you have something to add email Ingrid Jayne (address is in the email sent out to leads).

**b. Guided Majors and Mapping**

- Two more mixers scheduled in April and May

- Work group felt the overall Pathways statement should come from MPC, not their work group
- Work group had question about the 5-year timeline. Toni explained that the 5 year timeline is money that is given to campuses to progress with Pathways work and it is not required to be in full implementation at the end of the 5 years.

#### **V. Mesa Pathways 20/21 planning**

- Workgroups start thinking about 20/21 planning
- We also need to review the budget and what has been spent

#### **VI. Upcoming Events**

- a. Mixers have been successful and attended by people from student support services, such as financial aid. Next two are on April 20<sup>th</sup> and May 14<sup>th</sup> from 2-4 pm.
- b. Career development and classroom integration- Kelly Corspero will be coming to campus to share her experience as a Career Development Counselor from Southwestern. This can be moved online if needed.
- c. We will not be sending anyone, physically, as this is non-essential travel
- d. This will depend on whether the campus is open.

#### **VII. Announcements**

- a. SOAA has been signed and entered into NOVA
- b. More information to come at the next meeting
- c. Send job needs/tasks to Claudia and Howard for the new NANCE position that will be shared among the work groups

#### **VII. Roundtable**

Meeting adjourned.

***Next Meeting: March 25th at 12:45 pm in LRC 435.***